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January 15, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits a report making recommendations for enhancing the King County Council’s input and oversight of Community Partnerships and Grants (CPG) projects in King County parks and an ordinance to implement the recommendations. The recommended changes will help ensure that CPG projects best serve the public interest and that the CPG program continues to provide important amenities in King County parks at minimal taxpayer expense.
As directed by Ordinance 14509, the King County Parks and Recreation Division (Parks) partners with community groups to provide amenities in King County parks. Generally, the County provides the land and a portion of the necessary funding. The community group provides the remaining resources, which may include funds, in-kind contributions or volunteer hours. Since its inception, the CPG program has been responsible for more than $50 million in new amenities for our parks for an investment of approximately $14 million from King County.
The CPG program promotes the financial stewardship goal of the King County Strategic Plan by reducing the cost to King County of providing parks amenities, and those amenities also further the Strategic Plan goals of vibrant, thriving, and sustainable communities.  Pursuant to Motion 13777, this legislation was reviewed for its support to King County’s Strategic Climate Action Plan (SCAP).  Although the SCAP does not include specific objectives or strategies related to CPG projects, these projects can create additional opportunities for local residents to access opportunities for active recreation and trails closer to home, reducing dependence on cars and the emissions they produce.   
Consistent with Ordinance 17392, Parks coordinated with Council staff to analyze the CPG program to make recommendations for ensuring an early opportunity for the Council to evaluate CPG projects. The report recommends notification to the Council for all CPG projects with an estimated private investment of between $10,000- $99,999. These are generally small projects that do not involve significant policy considerations, and the notice would be provided at least 30 days prior to construction or any binding commitment regarding construction.

The report further recommends that projects with an estimated private investment of $100,000 or more be approved in advance through an ordinance. These are more significant projects that may have more community interest and associated policy determinations. 
The accompanying ordinance implements these recommendations, and the provisions will ensure that the Council has the opportunity to determine the appropriateness of major improvements to King County parks before they are constructed. 
It is estimated that this report required approximately 40 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $2,150. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of 
the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-296-8631.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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